
Department of Planning and Budget 
2017 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2118 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Keam 

 

3.   Committee: Committee on Militia, Police and Public Safety 

 

4. Title: Model policy regarding officer-involved deaths; community-policing programs 

and training standards 

 

5. Summary:  This bill requires the Department of Criminal Justice Services to establish a 

model policy regarding the independent review of all officer-involved shootings. The bill 

also requires that the Department periodically review community-policing programs and 

establish training standards to ensure sensitivity to and awareness of persons who have a 

mental illness, substance abuse addiction, or developmental disability. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary: No   

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary, See Item 8 

 

8.   Fiscal Implications:   The requirements established by this bill already exist within the 

minimum compulsory training standards for basic training under the Department of Criminal 

Justice Services. The Department can implement the requirements of the bill with existing 

resources.  

 

Independent and regional training academies will need to update their training curriculum 

and materials to satisfy the requirements of this bill. A statutory requirement that officers 

receive this training for recertification may increase the number of in-service training hours 

required, which is currently 40 hours every two years. Training academies and law 

enforcement agencies could face increased costs related to increased training hours and 

securing qualified instructors to provide officers’ in-service training.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Independent and regional training 

academies, local law-enforcement agencies, and the Department of Criminal Justice Services 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  Regulatory action will be required to amend current regulations related 

to in-service training. 


